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LINES & LEADERS

Newsletter of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association

March 1994

Organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters.”

MARCH MEETING
Montana Fly Fishing
John "Moose" Bellows

John will present a slide show on unusual and
out of the way fishing in Montana. John is one
of those lucky people who get to fish each
summer in Montana (come to think of it he’s
pretty lucky period). John is past president of
the Housatonic Fly Fishermen’s Association
and is the current president of the North
Eastern Council of the Federation of Fly
Fishers. He’s an excellent and knowledgeable
angler, and this show promises to be very
entertaining.

PLACE: Veteran’s Memorial Clubhouse
Sunset Ridge
East Hartford, CT
DATE: Wednesday, March 9, 1954
TIME: Fly Tying - 7:00pm
Program - 7:30pm

“ CLUB TRIP

Cape Cod Fishing
4-5 & 11-12 June 1994

Come and join fellow club members for fishing at the
Cape. Here’s your chance to fish the Cape’s famous
kettle ponds or go fishing in the surf. The stripers
were lots of fun last year. In the ponds you can find
smallmouth bass and rainbow trout. And this year we
have booked two weekends!

Lodging will be at The Moorings Lodge in Falmouth
Heights for the nights of 6/3 and 4 or 6/10 and 11.
There is room for 16 people each weekend. Since
there is limited room, the first 16 to sign up per
weekend will get reservations. Your cost of $75.00
per person includes two nights, two breakfasts and
one buffet dinner on Saturday. If you would like to
stay additional nights it will be $25.00 extra.

Make your check payable to CFFA in the amount of
$75.00 for each person.

Send to: Gary Steinmiller, 26 Pennwood Lane,
Wethersfield, CT 06109.

From the Vest of the President
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Our 24th Annual Banquet and 2nd Fly Fishing Expo
are a wrap. We were very fortunate to have good
= —_) weather, but not so lucky in having the Worcester
E] o] show the same weekend. Even so, some 200 persons
"attended our expo, and our banquet attendance was an
outstanding 170 persons. I know that quite a few people came
because of our speaker, Ernie Schwiebert, but I'd like to think that
our high attendance also represents a carry over of the momentum
developed at our 25th Anniversary Banquet last year.
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Quite a few people commented on the nice facilities and flexibility
of the Colony and its staff, and I agree. They have the space to
handle both events, and they are able to make changes on the fly,
and for once, we are able to hold a banquet limited only by how
many want to come, rather than by the capacity of a particular
room. We will be holding our banquet and expo on the second
weekend of February next year, and I'll be interested to see how
many people we can draw without competition from the Worcester
show.

For those who weren’t there, Ernie’s evening program focused as
much on political changes in Russia as on the salmon fishing. The
newest and the best fishing rivers are in formerly restricted areas,
and he mentioned several times how unusual it felt, as a former air
force officer, to be flown in Russian military helicopters, by
Russian military personnel, over submarine, radar, and air force
bases. He also had a lot of advice on hotels and travel
arrangements. If you’re likely to be going there for any reason in
the near future, it would pay you to drop him a line.

Two Ted Barbieri Awards were given this year. These are
engraved Wheatley Fly boxes, and are given by the Board of
Directors to someone not on the board, for services to CFFA. One
award went to Dr. Phil Brunquell, who initiated the fly tying
program for children with disabilities at Newington Children’s
Hospital where he works, and now has 31 CFFA members
involved in the program. The other went to Roger Plourde, who
has been actively involved in our monthly conservation drawings
and banquet planning, donated beautiful hand crafted nets for our
last two banquets, and built the shadow box which displays flies
tied by the children at Newington. The Scarlet Ibis Award is given
each year by the president to a member of the board of directors
for services to CFFA and the president. This year’s award, a
graphite fly rod built by CFFA member Ed Roberts, was awarded
to Environmental VP Kurt Jagielow. Kurt has directed our
conservation work for the last four years, and also designed and
built the fly tying cabinets for our last two special table drawings.
Congratulations to all of you - the awards are well deserved.

I want to thank all who attended our expo and banquet, and
everyone who worked to make it happen. It was a wonderful day,
and shows what a dedicated group such as ours can accomplish.

Tight Lines,
Larry Johnson
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Thank you CFFA Members! Thanks to - Ernie
Boutiette, Charlie Place, Mike Stewart, Ross Stewart,
Larry Johnson, Bud Russell and Charlie Kelly for
helping out with the CFFA booth at the Hammonasset
Trout Unlimited’s "Fly Fishing Seminar," Saturday
January 15th.

Hats off to the officers and members of HTU for
putting on such as wonderful show. Thanks for
inviting CFFA. We had a great time.

Thank you to McCallan Distillers - The CFFA
extends a warm thank you to the folks at The
McCallan Distillery, Craigellachie, Scotland, makers
of McCallan, The Single Malt Whiskey. They
provided all club members who volunteer at
Newington Children’s Hospital with copies of the 1994
McCallendar - a calendar filled with both humorous
and practical angling information.

Fly Tying Hutch - Congratulations to Bud Russell of
Rocky Hill on winning the beautiful hutch (built by
Kurt Jagielow and Dave Kusma) in our Special
Drawing at the Banquet. (I offered Bud $50 but he
wasn’t interested. Ed.)

Insurance Raffle Winners - The following winners
were drawn at the Banquet:

Ist Prize, $300 L.L. Bean Gift Certificate: Marie
Beaullier, E. Hartford.

2nd Prize, 20" TV: Raymond D’Argenio, W.
Hartford.

3rd Prize, Cape Cod Weekend: Richard Mills,
Colebrook

4th Prize, Cavey’s Dinner: R.D’Argenio, W. Hartford

Fishing Expo & Banquet - Our second show was an
outstanding success. A count of admission tickets
showed we had about 200 people visit the expo. Over
170 people were present for the banquet that evening.
Many thanks to all of the club volunteers who worked
very hard over the past few months to make this expo
and banquet a success. A partial list of those
volunteers includes:

Ken Parkany
Dale Matthews
Richard Sturtevant

Larry Johnson
Gwen Stewart
Tony Simmons

Charlie Utz
Steve Chirdop

Fly Tying & Rod Building Schools - many thanks to the
people who helped out in this year’s schools. We had 20
beginning tyers, nine rod builders and seven saltwater fly
tyers this year. Those who helped out were:

Gary Steinmiller, Chair

Jack Marchesseault Page Rogers Ray Reilly
Charlie Place John Cannata Mark Lewchik
Ernie Boutiette Mike Stewart Ed Roberts
Gene Monty Joe Fasulo

Ed.

FREE

A pair of stockingfoot waders, medium size
are available for the asking, one pin hole
leak.

Latex-rubber. Free to anyone.

Call George Wark 568-4689

COMING EVENTS

CFFA Board Meeting 2 Mar 94
CFFA Fly Fishing School 3,10,17,24 Mar

9, 23 Apr %4
CFFA Membership Meeting 9 Mar 94
Thodore Gordon Flyfishers Show 12 Mar 94
Fishing Show, Hartford Civic Center 17-20 Mar, 94
FFF - Northeast Council Conclave 9-12 June 94

Hilton, Lake Placid.

CFFA Trip, Falmouth, Cape Cod MA 4-5 & 11-12 Jun

Gary Bogli Dick Vanasse Mike Stewart
Charlie Place Charlie Kelly Ross Stewart
Dave Kusma Donna Simmons Dan Record
Bob Quinn Dick Lerche Ed Fidrych
Don Rose Page Rogers Steve Murphy
Kurt Jagielow Joe Fasulo Sue Roman

George Degen

Neil Bantley

Keith Mailloux

CT’s FIRST
TAXIDERMY SCHOOL:

Learn how to mount your own trophy fish,
birds, and mammals in our Meriden CT
classrooms. For more information on
Classes, call Birds in Wood Studio, at
634-1953, or stop by and visit our
classrooms at 525 Broad St., Meriden CT.

MILL RIVER FLY SHOP
IS49-WIITNEY AVENUE
HAMDEN, CT 06518
EVERYTHING FOR THE FLY
FISHERMAN, FLY TYER

Yo

GABRIEL MACARE (203) 248-7850




Gold Ribbed Hares Bear

by Muskrat Sam

Me and some of the fellas from the fire
g station went on a fishin’ trip. We wuz a
7 savin’ money for a year or there abouts to
go fishin’ to Indian Mountain Lodge,
A!aska. We were a wantin’ to catch some of them big
King Salmon we wuz always readin’ bout in them

outdoor magazines.

We wuz up at Indian Lodge bout three days and never
caught a fish yet, so after supper I asks the fellas ifin’
they are wantin’ to go out fishin’. They wuz all a sittin’
round a swappin’ lies and drinkin’ coffee and a sayin’
they didn’t want to go, so I'm a thinkin’ I would be
goin’ out to see if I could catch me one of them there
King Salmon.

They wuz a nice fishin’ hole just up the Y s
river from the lodge I wuz a hankerin’
to try. After walkin’ a spell I come to
the spot I wuz lookin’ for. I rigged up
my fly rod and started a fishin’. First
cast I hooked onto a real huge salmon. I lifted my fly
rod and set the hook hard and that salmon went crazy.
He run right at me. I wuz a reelin’ as fast as I could,
and that salmon run right between my legs and out the
other side, turned round and run the other way, a
wrappin’ the fly line around my leg. I lifted my leg to
get the line off, and that salmon took another run, a
trippin’ me up and a knockin’ me flat on my back in the
river. I wuz back peddlin’ with my feet and my free
hand a tryin’ to get back to dry land when that salmon
run at me again and near beached hisself. I jumped up
soakin’ wet and grabbed that salmon, a puttin’ a bear

hug on him and run up to dry land.

I wuz standin’ there admirin’ my salmon when I heres a
noise in the bushes behine me. I looks over there theres
a big ole brown bear a lookin’ out the
bushes at my salmon. I'm a lookin at
that brown bear then back at my
salmon, a thinkin’, "No way you ain’t a
gitting this here salmon." That big ole
brown bear stepped out the bushes and
started to come after my salmon. I tried to whack that
big ole brown bear on the nose with my fly rod a hopin’
ive him off, but my fly swung round and hooked

st a makin’ him real mad. Bout
then, I'm a thinkin’ to heck with that salmon I’m outta
here, and started a runnin’ back to the lodge fast as I
could go. I could hear that big ole bear a comin’ aft?r
me, twigs a snappin’, brush a crack'm’. I’m a pickin

um up and puttin’ um down, that big ole bear a
breathin’ down my neck. I come through the lod;ge door
and turn sharp, that bear right behind me. He slides on

to dr but |
him right on the lip, ju

the floor a tryin’ to turn sharp and crashes into the stone
fireplace a knockin’ hisself out. I'm a standin’ there
soakin’ wet with my fly rod in my hand a lookin’ at the
fellas. They was open jawed.

I sez, " The salmon ain’t hitin’ but these here fellas
are," a noddin’ at the bear. "Might tiresome on a seven
weight though”.

I'm dun,
Muskrat Sam

Welecowmee

NEW MEMBERS!
The CFFA would like to welcome the following new
members:

Jerry Pawlikowski Patrick Daigle John Mundt
Andy Haberman Larry Haberman  Justin Duran
Stuart Horn Stephen Chirdon ~ Jon Aubin

Chris Donahue James Faenza

Hazen Sturtevant
Robert Greenstein

Norm Davidson
Sigurd Folstad
Richard Sturtevant

You folks are encouraged to participate in all the activities
CFFA has to offer. That way CFFA grows and becomes
more vibrant. IF you have any questions or suggestions please
do not hesitate to approach any of the board members listed
on the last page. Your suggestions regarding the Lines &
Leaders are most welcomed. Ed.

FISHING CONDITIONS
HOTLINE NUMBERS

m | i
Willimantic River, Farmington River and Connecticut in
General 664-3688 (CFFA)
738-7327 (FRAA)
248-8616 (HFFA)
824-7861 (NU)

Farmington River
Housatonic River

Housatonic River Flow

NEXT MONTH -
A Catskill Diary -
The series BEGINS!

brccccccccead




Wanted

Older vices and fly rods & reels no
longer used. To be used by Gary
Bogli and his fly fishing club at
Timothy Edwards Middle School in
South Windsor. This equipment will
also be made available to the CFFA.
Call Gary at 649-4227

Ray T. Riley, Jr.

Mortgage Loan Ollicer

FleetiMéirtgage

77 Hartland Slreel, Suile 301, East Hartlord, CT 06108

203-289-1225, Ext. 3002
Fax 203-291-0571

800-942-5104 (CT)

Fleet Real Estate Funding Corp.
A Member of Fleel Financial Group

* Live Bat

Fly Fishung & Black Year ‘Round

Powder Equipment

1340 John Fitch Blivd. (Rt. 5)
South Windsor, Connecticul 06074

Phone (203) 289-0074 Fishing Tackle

RAeel Repair
fod & sy Fresh & Salt Waler

Guns & Ammo

Bruce Wynn
Professional Tuxidermist

TIgISS .
WILDERNE 2624 Meadow o
CONNECTION n o Cipooop

203/721-1584
Taxidermy Studio

The Lure of Fishing

Exhibition at The Lyman Allyn Art Museum ip
New London

Images of fish and fishermen will be featured at the
Lyman Allyn Art Museum’s, The Lure of Fishing from
March 13 through May 1, 1994. Timed to whet the
appetite of freshwater fly fishermen who are awaiting
Opening Day, the exhibition will feature both historic
and contemporary work in two and three dimensions.

Historic work includes a watercolor by Winslow
Homer, an oil by Gurdon Trumbull, paintings by Ogden
Pleissner on loan from the American Museum of Fly
Fishing and fish-printing work by Robert Cale.

The exhibition will contain works by contemporary
artists from Southeastern Connecticut well-known for
their outdoors art: Lou Bonamarte, Luther Kelly Hall,
Pam Nelson and Chet Reneson. Fish-printing originals
by Eric Hochberg, glass sculptures by James Houston
and other sculptures will also be included.

Programming will include gallery talks by the artists and
a fish printing workshop.

The Lyman Allyn, located at 625 Williams Street, New
London, is open Tuesday-Friday, and Sunday 1-5pm,
Saturday 11-5pm, and Wednesday evenings until 9pm.
Take exit 83 off [-95. Admission is $3 adults, $2
seniors and students, 12 and under free. For further
information call (203) 443-2545.

VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY RULES

® 2 tapes per person.

* $2 per tape per month.

® Return at fly tying classes, board meetings,
monthly meetings, etc. - to any Board
member.

$2 late fee per tape per week.

Will only be rented at monthly meetings.
First come first served.

Rented after meetings at coffee table.




hank You!

rhe Board of Directors and the Banquet Committee would like to thank the following contributors for their donations

1o the CFFA Annual Banqugt. These people and organizations helped to make this year’s banquet a resounding
cuccess. The funds raised will help the CFFA pursue those goals for which it was organized. Thanks again!

[ F. Roberts Custom Rod Maker

Dr. Phil Brunquell
Richard Sturtevant
Gander Mountain
Creek Co.

Fly Fisherman
American Angler
The Fisherman
Doug Swisher
Wulff Products
Fly Rod & Reel
Mill Stream
Columbia Sport
3M

Stream Designs
Patagonia

Standard Safety
Hook & Hackle
Gary Bogli

Frank Amato Publications
Ernie Boutiette
Tony Simmons

Jack Balint, Fish Connections

Larry Johnson

Jack Smola Fly Fishing
Ed Fidrych

Ted Rosenkrantz

Vicki Rosenkrantz
Orvis

Paul Beaudreau

Mark Lewchik

River’s End

George Degen

Kurt Jagielow

Dave Kusma

Dave Foley, Bookseller
John’s Custom Tackle
Classic & Custom Fly Shop
Hop River Fly Shop
Saltwater Fly Fishing
Mill River Fly Shop
S&M, Quiet Sports
American Angler
Colonial Sports

Clarke & Clarke
Roger Plourde
Jack Marchesseault
Page Rogers
Cabela’s

Dick Vanasse
Umpqua

S® Reels

API Angling
Renzetti, Inc.
Regal Engineering
Metz

Cortland

Eagle Claw
Powell Rods
Winston Rods
G. Loomis Rods
Sage Rods

Scott Rods
Walter Realy
Gary Steinmiller
Dale Matthews

R s Daily 10.am-9 pm i
S & M = {.-_‘“":;"' Sat Y am-5pm “OP RIVER FLY SHOP
Flyv Tyving e = -
Materrals ; ’) qN ))
Owiet Sporis. Ing
e o LARGE SELECTION OF MATERIALS FOR THE FLY TYER
RODS, REELS, WADERS, BOOKS, FLIES, ETC.
Cortland * Onvs « Scott = S\age o
TS FR., 4:00-9.00 GENE MONTY
o g SRy T.W.TH.FR,
i¥ios . Bristol, €1 06010 3 [,}\;’ Kevin Pellcticr e 50000 518 HOP RIVER ROAD
2055891811 ‘(,\ ‘ John Marona (203) 643-4642 BOLTON, CT. 06043
S Ay
.
Colonial Sports
—— L (e
E—— Sporting Goods pu——— 5
ORVIS -
JOHN'S CUSTOM TACKLE'S

229-6462

Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

CUSTOM FLIES & RODS
FLY TYING MATERIAL
ROD REPAIR
CUSTOM HUNTING ARROWS

Charles A. Connell, Jr.
431 Fitchville Road
Bozrah, CT 06334

BUY — SELL — BARTER
(203) 889-4901

S




The .
Flyfisber's Companion

Compiled and Edited

by

Ken Parkany

A Constcrictr Fry Fosurgmin's Associvrion Twisoy=Firtn ANNnersary PesLicarion

Tel. 203-738-3597

437 Main Streel

P.O. Box 1072 .
New Hartlord, CT 06057 Classic @ Cuslom

&

Hours
Sun?® & Mon Closed
Tue.-Wed 10a.m.6pm
Thurs 10am. -8pm
Quality FI&y Fishing g it
¢open 10 am. 3 p.m. Apnl June

Fly Tying Supplies

CUSTOM BUILT FLY RODS
SAGE » ORVIS » LOOMIS * FENWICK * POWEL

Jack Smola

20+ Years Experience

FLY FISHING GUIDT &
CERTIFIED CONNECTICUT FISHING INSTRUCTION

Farmington ¢ Dccrfield » Westfield Rivers
CALL (203) 763-1856
483 Hazard Avenuc * Enlield. CT 06082

FLY FISHING CQUIPMENT AVAILABLE
ROD BUILDING CASTING « FLYTYING INSTRUCTION




REVIEWS...

"Connecticut fly fishermen will feast on this cornucopia of intimate information about their home
waters. There is instruction for the beginner, proven patterns and tips for everyone, and stories
and articles that capture the mood and texture of flyfishing. The book also provides the best kind
of information on rivers, lakes, and coastal fishing; the hard-won lore that never gets into the big
national magazines, the stuff only the serious local fisherman knows. The Flyfisher’s Companion
is both a passport to some terrific fishing near home and a testament to what the best kind of fly-
fishing club can share."

Nick Lyons, Author & Publisher, Lyons & Burford, Publishers, NY

"Connecticut is my home state. The CFFA is my home club. Both of them are as important to me now as they
were during my formative years. The place, and the organization that represents flyfishing in the state, still serve

as connections to my angling roots."
Gary J. LaFontaine, Author of Challenge of the Trout, Caddisflies, Dry Fly,

and Proven Patterns, and Publisher, Greycliff Publishing, MT

"The Flyfisher’s Companion is a treasury of fishing writing that will keep your hooks sharp, your cast true, and
your eye on the rise. It befits the Twenty-Fifth Anniversary of the CFFA like nothing else could.”
J. Edson Leonard, Author of Flies, The Feather in the Breeze

This book will be available at the Civic Center Fishing Expo on March 17-20, and Club
meetings. You can place your orders at that time or you can fill in the following request
and mail it to Ken Parkany - only 1,000 available!

THE FLYFISHER’S COMPANION
[ would like to order copy(s) of The Flyfisher’s Companion at $16.98 each.

For CT residents please add $1.02 sales tax for each book ordered. If you would like the book(s) mailed to you
please add $3.00 shipping and postage for each book ordered.

Number of books at $16.98 each Sub Total:
Sales Tax:

Shipping & Postage, $3.00 per book:
TOTAL:

Please make check payable to CFFA and mail to: Ken Parkany, 503 Bush Hill Road, Manchester, CT 06040. PRINT

all information clearly, please.

Name:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Home Telephone:

Club members or advertisers who have booths in any upcoming show and who are interested in promoting

The Flyfisher's Companion, please contact Ken at 203-643-9819.

T




Board of Directors

President

Activities - VP
Environment - VP
Promotion - VP
Recording Secretary
Legal Secretary
Treasurer

Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Banquet Chairman
Conservation Chairman
Education Chairman
Photographer

Indoor Facilities Chm
Legislative Chairman
Membership Chairman
Newsletter Editors
Program Chairman
Publicity Chairman
CFFA Hotline

Home Office

Larry Johnson 246-0728 725-3873
Vacant

Kurt Jagielow 649-3681 649-3681
Charles Place 683-0411

Tony Simmons 646-6839 565-9412
Mark Levy 232-1666

Don Rose 688-4414

Joe D’Addario 568-5035 289-6427
Gary Bogli 649-4227 648-5030
Elmer Latham 742-6584 565-7841
Ken Parkany 643-9819 280-1844
Vacant

Dave Harduby 237-6103 638-7983
Gary Steinmiller 563-0040 280-2396
Steve Sirois 871-7933

Vacant

Vin Ringrose 828-4642 225-6064
Steve Murphy 653-6358 726-8676

Lynn/Mike Stewart  653-4203 654-4288
Mark Philippe 236-7029 658-5825
Ed Fidrych 342-1173 566-3487
John Springer 664-3688

The Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association,
Inc. is organized "To Preserve and Promote the
Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and to
Conserve Game-Fish Waters," CFFA
membership meetings are held on the second
Wednesday of each month, September through
May. Meetings are held at the Veterans’
Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East
Hartford, CT.

"Lines and Leaders" is the official publication
of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association,
Inc. and is distributed to its membership and
allies of conservation. Business card ads may be
placed at a cost of $5 per ad or $40 for 9
months. CFFA members may place for-sale or
want ads of a non-commercial nature without
charge. Newsletter correspondence should be
sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 10 Bradley
Brook, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of
address notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O.
Box 380260, Silver Lane, East Hartford, CT
06138-0268.

MARCH MEETING: MONTANA FLY FISHING - JOHN

BELLOWS - MARCH 9, 1994
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